
Obituary

It’s with great sadness that I report the passing of my very good friend John Lincoln of
Oxford on 3rd May 2018.
John was in a care home, he was recently diagnosed with Chronic Myeloid Leukaemia
which quickly took its toll on his already frail health.
He and his late wife Anne were great ambassadors for Old Time Dancing, from back in
their competition days and then by running the Springtime Old Time Club for nearly 30
years, they also ran the Prestwood Old Time Club. Not forgetting the golden years of
their dances in the Oxford area at Morris Motors Cowley, Wheatley and Headington.
I feel honoured to have been John’s friend; his advice, support and encouragement will 
be greatly missed.
Our thoughts are with daughters Paula and Lynn and the family at this sad time.

Chris Everitt, Hemel Hempstead.

I would just like to add my condolences to the family as I had known John for almost 40 years from
those early days dancing with the late Doris Gibbs in Faringdon through the years dancing in 
Oxford and for the Ball of the Year for the OTDS up until recent years when we have met at the 
Glenfield dances. John will be sorely missed.

President Fred


